Town of Sanbornton ~ Recreation Commission~ Meeting Minutes

February, 10™ 2015~ 7:00 p.m. ~ Highway Garage

Members: Tracy Wood — Chair, Marc Cray, Heather Goodwin, Joel Smith, and Johnny Van Tassel-Selectmen
Representative Attending: Wood, Goodwin, Cray, and Coordinator Lonergan

Meeting Minutes: October 14, 2014 were read. Motion: A motion was made by Mr. Cray and seconded by
Mrs. Goodwin to accept the meeting minutes. Vote: Affirmative — Unanimous. January 13, 2015 were read.
Motion: A motion was made by Mr. Cray and seconded by Mrs. Goodwin to accept the meeting minutes.
Vote: Affirmative — Unanimous.

Financials: The Commission reviewed October, November, December and January revenues and expenses.
Lonergan updated that the first installment payment of $26,723.25 was made to the Town. Payment for
guaranteed revenue reimbursement to the Town for the 2014-2015 fiscal budget.

Before & After School: Program continues to thrive. The director’s assistance is taking a bigger part in
planning activities and projects.

Gunstock Outreach program: This year there are twenty-eight skiers and boarders in the program. The
program combines with the Pines Community Center as a minimum of twenty are needed to run the program.
Sanbornton and Pines each have fourteen participants. Due to icy roads, we did cancel one night and we will
make up in March.

Youth Basketball: Grades three- sixth are winding down the regular season. This year we had one each of the
3" & 4™ Grade Girls and Boys Teams. We also had one 5 & 6" boys’ team as our 5" grade girls joined the
Pines Team in Northfield. Tournament season is starting and the third and fourth grade all-star team will play
in the Franklin and Gilford tournaments. The fifth and six-grade boys’ team will play only in the Gilford
tournament this year.

Winterfest: February vacation activities coordinator Lonergan will work with the Librarian on a snowshoe
activity day on Wednesday, February 25" from 1 to 3 PM. Open gym sessions will be held at the WRMS from
5-8pm.

Ice-Skating: This year the crowd at Tilton School has a large number of younger adults utilizing the ice. This is a
great place for them as there is not much offerings in the area that are free and a safe supervised location.

Boston Flower Show Trip: The trip so far has 10 people signed up. Lonergan anticipates more will be coming.
On the trip Lonergan will be seeking ideas from those on attending where else they might like to go. This is a
great way to reach adults and seniors in our community.

K-1 Basketball: This program is scheduled to start at the end of the month at the WRMS and continue until
Saturday, April 25™ This is a skill-based basketball program focusing on skills and drills.

Youth Volleyball Kevin Archibald has once again volunteered to run a clinic for grades three through five fifth
at SCS.

T-Ball: The program will be held on Tuesday and Thursday evenings at the Town Park field. We are scheduled
to start on Thursday, April 9" and end on Tuesday, June 9", This will depend on the field conditions.
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Easter Egg Hunt: Scheduled for Saturday, March 28" at 11:30am with a make update of Saturday, April 4 once
again the commission will be offering Flashlight Egg Hunt on that evening at 8pm. Lonergan will be asking the
Student Council from the WRMS & WRHS to help again this year.

New Business:

Seeking Commission Members: Lonergan will send out a notice looking for Commission Member and have
posted on website. In addition, a notice will be posted on the website with Recreation Dept. temporary office
location and the best way to reach the coordinator.

A commission member would like a pie chart of the entire town budget and what percentage the recreation
department makes of that budget. Lonergan will work with town administrator to get the numbers next
meeting on Tuesday, March 10" at the highway garage 7 PM

Town Meeting Wednesday, March 11 at SCS.
Adjourned: 7:52 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted:

Juliana E. Lonergan, Coordinator
These minutes are subject to review and approval of the Recreation Commission.



